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Snippets  from Stella

We’ve started this year “on a roll” and I hope we/you can keep up this momentum!

Our meeting in January was chock full of information and we have set ourselves an ambitious agenda. The 2015 class began on 1/30 and you supported it with your attendance and THE FOOD! Both Friday night and Saturday – they were fed well. THANK YOU! The next classes are 2/27 at Collins, 6:00 pm and 2/28 at the Refuge, 8:30 am. Volunteer opportunities are available for both if you act as a host to the class. And Advanced Training is available if you haven’t heard the speakers, Laura Speight on Herpetology, Russell Lykins and Daniel Duncum on Forest Ecology and Management, and Dr. Jeff Kopachena on Ornithology.

The Regatta committee met and plans are coming together quickly for that event on 4/18.

My style for organizations is very interactive, so please, if you have ideas or critiques, please let me know. 

Hope to see you all at the February 17 meeting.
ATTENTION TRAINEES: HOPE TO SEE YOU AT THE FEB. 17 MEETING
CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST CHAPTER

MEETING MINUTES

JANUARY 20, 2015

ATTENDING: Pam Andrews, Vickie Bailey, Barbara Judkins, Pat and ViAnn Sawyer, Herman Hazard, Sue Simmons, Gail Masters, Linda Richtsmeier, David Skinner, Ted and Stella Barrow, Karen Williams, Gary Owen-guest, Charles Gillis, Floyd and Ellen Anderson, Carl and Diane Turner, Vicki and David Gilliland, Carl Miller, Sheila Ritter, Betty Morgan, Becky Gullette, Kristi Thomas, Phyllis Wilson, and Vanessa Neace. 

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 6:37 pm by President Stella Barrow. 

Before the start of old and new business, ViAnn Sawyer was congratulated for receiving grant funds to facilitate an outdoor classroom for her science class. There are certain criteria to follow and plans are to use funds for building raised beds and structural items for the classroom.  Donations of seeds or cuttings for plants, pollinator plants for butterflies and the like would be welcomed and ViAnn will keep everyone informed of opportunities to help. 

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: Linda moved and Betty seconded that the  minutes stand as written and they were approved unanimously. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Balance $4,353.22, of which $1,701.18 was raised by Earth Day Regatta.  Karen has $900 to go to the bank, and books for new classes have been paid for. Ted motioned to accept the report and Phyllis seconded. 

GENERAL ITEMS
OLD BUSINESS
TRAIL MAINTENANCE - Charles Gillis reported that with November and December holidays and hunting season there has been no activity, but spring will be a good time to start. Will be hearing from John Birdwell and will send an email out regarding opportunities. 
ADA TRAILS - Charles also reported that on ADA trail there is no news, no funding. As Jason leaves Paul Bruckwicki will fill in as interim, Vanessa stated that there’s a lot of uncertainty as management changes are coming. 

OUTREACH DEVELOPMENT CLOSET - Becky Gullette reported on status and after group discussion it was decided with all the uncertainty to make do as is. A workday was scheduled for 1/24/15 at 8:00 a.m. to implement a temporary storage and re-arrangement plan. Ted, Herman, and Todd (Refuge volunteer) have started to tear out old decking there, but good news is that supplier is replacing materials plus $3,200. 

EARTH DAY REGATTA - Stella Barrow reported that the event will be April 18th this year, and the Facebook page has received 500+ hits. Stella also advised that the Caddo Lake Institute is going to have a booth in Dallas April 24-26th, and would like representation from CBTMN. 

EAB TRAPS: Vanessa Neace told the group that EAB traps for 38 ash trees at $50 each will be available starting this June (22 traps in Harrison county and 16 in Marion), along with 12 funnel  traps. The funnel traps pay more at $80 each, but require checking every two weeks.   Consensus after group discussion is to take on as group project, and commit to 38 EAB traps for now but wait until after Allen speaks to the group to decide about the green funnel traps. Team leaders for 3 teams were appointed and a sign-up sheet circulated for those interested in volunteering, and emails to follow. 

NEW BUSINESS 
STAR GAZING PARTY – Stella spoke about how the group from Rio Brazos TMN Chapter  hosted a star gazing party as their main fundraiser, and there was interest and discussion about  CBTMN having something like this. Barbara Judkins explained how the one she hosted in  Marshall worked, and it was decided to also get someone from the Rio Brazos Chapter to come back and speak at one of the meetings. 

BLUEBIRD BOXES/DUCK BOXES – Vanessa said that Todd and Sue are volunteers at the  Refuge. Sue needs help currently cleaning out the Bluebird boxes as a volunteer opportunity.  Call her at 810-908-3684 or email at srichardson002@charter.net if interested. Vanessa will also be needing help maintaining duck boxes before upcoming burn in the next couple of weeks,  tentatively 27th, 28th, or 29th, and will send out an email. 

TIMESHEETS – Linda Richstmeier spoke about timesheets and stressed the importance of putting down the number of people we interact with and as much information and detail as possible to make end of year reporting and classification purposes. Also be sure to fill in email addresses on timesheets. Think of each interaction as Outreach or Volunteer, and record accordingly. Best to keep calendar and a system to record. Stella reminded if unsure and think something is coming up, shoot an email to verify. Phyllis Wilson stated that it was emphasized at the state meeting what an impact outreach hours have as legislators sit to go over data, so be sure to keep good records and don’t miss opportunities to record. 

ADVANCED TRAINING – Stella said that for advanced training group members will do a report on butterflies, and Barbara Judkins volunteered for the February presentation.
DONATIONS – Herman Hazard donated a unique handmade planter box for silent auction at the Regatta, and also has some birdhouses for sale. 

GPS CLASS – Herman also reported that Josh had asked if there would be interest among the group for a GPS class, and a list was circulated. 

NORTHEAST CHAPTER NATIVE PLANT SOCIETY – Pam Andrews advised that this coming Thursday at 7:00 pm at Saint Mary’s Parish Hall on Hollybrook, Longview, there will be a meeting  and anyone interested should check it out. 

Motion to adjourn at 8:00 p.m. by Ted, seconded by Sue Simmons, with 1.25 hours of volunteer time plus travel time. 

Submitted by Kristi Thomas, Chapter Secretary




CALENDAR OF EVENTS
February 17: Cypress Basin MN monthly meeting

February 21: Chapter Work Day
February 27-28:  Weekend II for 2015 TMN Trainees

February 28: Bird banding at Tom Walker’s

October 23-25:  Texas Master Naturalist State Meeting in Marble Falls
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Mission of the Texas Master Naturalist Program


To develop a corps of well-informed volunteers to provide education, outreach, and service dedicated to the beneficial management of natural resources and natural areas within their communities for the State of Texas.








2015 OFFICERS


Stella Barrow - President


Betty Morgan - Vice President


Kristi  Thomas - Secretary


Karen Williams – Treasurer


Linda Richtsmeier – Membership Chairman


Pat Sawyer - Webmaster


Vanessa Adams Neace - Advisor


Doug Weir -Advisor











MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT


February 17, 2015     6:30 pm


MY FAVORITE BUTTERFLY presented by Barbara Judkins


City of Jefferson Multi-Purpose Center


305 East Austin St.











2015 TRAINING CLASS COMPLETES WEEKEND I


Congratulations to the 2015 trainees.   During the weekend of January 30-31 they completed 25% of the Master Naturalist training.   It was a marathon but they are  brave participants.   The next weekend of training is February 27-28.  


Presenters will be: 


 


Friday, February 27 6-9 p.m. at Collins Academy Laura Speight-Herpetology


Saturday, February 28 8:30-4:30 CLNWR Russell Lykins and Daniel Duncum-Forest Ecology and Management and Dr. Jeff Kopachena-Ornithology





Current chapter members have an opportunity to attend classes as volunteer hosts and/or for advanced training.











MONTHLY WORK DAY SCHEDULED


The February Work Day will be





February 21





Details will be presented at the monthly meeting.











BIRD BANDING SCHEDULED





Weather permitting the next bird banding will be


DATE:  Saturday February 28


WHERE:  Tom Walker's farm











MEMBER ANNUAL DUES





Just a reminder to the members who have not paid their Cypress Basin TMN dues for 2015 Karen sent an email out with the dues and insurance form attached.  Please bring the completed form and your check to the February meeting or if you are unable to attend please mail to Karen.  Thanks!








Checks payable to Cypress Basin TMN











